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No: 7657/UBND-SNV 
 

Re. In response to the request of The American 
Chamber of Commerce in Vietnam 

THE SOCIALIST REPUBLIC OF VIETNAM 
Independence – Freedom – Happiness 

-------------------------------------- 
Đà Nẵng, November 15, 2021  

 
 

 
 
 
Respectfully to:  The American Chamber of Commerce in Vietnam 

The American Chamber of Commerce in Vietnam sent a document dated October 20, 2021 proposing to 
extend the operating time of the American Chamber of Commerce in Vietnam – Da Nang Branch. 
Regarding this matter, the Chairman of the People’s Committee of Da Nang City would like to respond as 
follows:  

1. The Chairman of Da Nang City People's Committee welcomes and supports the American Chamber 
of Commerce in Vietnam to continue maintaining its activities in Da Nang City to strenghen 
economic, investment and trade cooperation activities between the American Chamber of 
Commerce in Vietnam and Da Nang City as well as the Central region. AmCham Vietnam – Da 
Nang Branch is a part of AmCham Vietnam, the operation time of which is the same as the time of 
operation of the AmCham Vietnam.  
 

2. It is proposed that the American Chamber of Commerce in Vietnam organizes its activities 
according to the following regulations: Decree No. 08/1998/ND-CP, dated 22 January 1998 of the 
Government of Vietnam Promulgating the Regulations on the Establishment of Foreign Business 
Associations in Vietnam; License No. 02/GP-HHND/HCM issued on September 19, 1998 by the 
People’s Committee of Ho Chi Minh City  for the Establishment of a Foreign Business Association 
in Vietnam; Decision No. 2642/QĐ/UBND dated July 23, 2021 of Ho Chi Minh City People’s 
Committee on extension of AmCham Vietnam’s operation period; Decision No. 819/QĐ-UBND 
dated March 12, 2021 of Da Nang City People’s Committee on the assignment of state management 
agencies in charge of the organization and operation of the Foreign Business Associations. At the 
same time, it is requested that AmCham Vietnam report in writing to the Ho Chi Minh City People’s 
Committee on the continuation of the Da Nang City’s Branch operation. 
 

3. During the process of organization and operation, it is suggested that the American Chamber of 
Commerce in Vietnam and its Da Nang Branch actively coordinate with the Da Nang City 
Department of Foreign Affairs for guidance and support. 

The Chairman of Da Nang City People's Committee has responded to the American Chamber of Commerce 
in Vietnam and related agencies hereinabove to know and implement. 

Sincerely, 

 
 
Copied to:  
- Above; 
- Ho Chi Minh City People’s Committee;  
- Departments: Foreign Affairs, Internal Affairs, 

Industry & Trade;   
- Đà Nẵng City Public Security;  
- File: VT. 

 
CHAIRMAN 

 
(Signed and Stamped) 

 
 

Lê Trung Chinh   
 

 


